
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

December 14, 2020 

 

BULLETIN #1404 

 

Re:  Premium Refunds, Credits, and Reductions in Response to COVID-19 Pandemic 

 

Please be advised that the California Department of Insurance (CDI) has issued 

an amendment to Bulletin 2020-8 to extend the directives and reporting 

requirements set forth in Bulletins 2020-3 and 2020-4 that provides for premium 

relief for the month of June commensurate with any reduced exposure to risk 

resulting from the COVID-19 pandemic. 

This amended bulletin, addressed to all admitted and nonadmitted property and 

casualty and workers’ compensation insurers, further extends the directives and 

reporting requirements set forth in Bulletins 2020-3 and 2020-4 to include 

premium relief for any months subsequent to June as conditions warrant. 

To read the CDI bulletin, please click here. 

http://www.insurance.ca.gov/0250-insurers/0300-insurers/0200-bulletins/bulletin-notices-commiss-opinion/upload/Bulletin-2020-8-Premium-Refunds-Credits-and-Reductions-in-Response-to-COVID-19-Pandemic-Amended-12_3_2020-2.pdf

